M
MILES

SAND & GRAVEL
November 21, 2017

Via E-mail: Dale Pernula <dalep@co.skagit.wa.us>, Johnc(@co.skagit.wa.us

Skagit County Planning and Development Services
1800 Continental Place
Mount Vernon, WA 98273

RE: Proposed schedule - PL16-0097
Dear Mr. Pernula,

Since receipt of your October 24, 2017 letter, we have requested and you have approved an extension to
submit additional information on or before February 25, 2018. In that letter you also requested we
provide a reasonable schedule for submittal of the additional information. Further, we agreed that prior to
submitting the schedule, we would have a meeting to clarify several of the County’s requests, which we
were able to accomplish yesterday and we thank you for meeting with us. Based on our meeting and the
clarifications you provided, we wanted to provide the proposed schedule as requested.

One of the remaining items is to submit a Noise and Vibration Study which will need to be prepared by a
consultant. We are in the process of hiring a consultant and approving the scope of work. Our goal is to
be able to provide the finished report on or before February 25, 2018.

Beyond the Noise and Vibration Study, the remaining issues can be addressed by our existing team who
are working through each item. Since several items like hours of operation and truck trips may be
impacted by the Noise and Vibration Study, we do not feel it is appropriate to piecemeal our response.
For that reason, and in an effort to provide the additional information in an organized and cohesive
fashion, we are proposing one submittal with all of the requested information, on or before February 25,
2018. If we are able to complete this work sooner, we will certainly do so.

We also look forward to the County’s consultant completing the third party review of the traffic

impacts. We would appreciate receiving this report or at least a schedule update from Public Works no
later than January 29, 2017. This will give our team adequate time to review and complete our submittal
or request a schedule change.

We appreciate the communication with the County, and are looking forward to providing the additional
information in a timely fashion so that you may continue review of the application. I will provide a
schedule update on or before January 5™ reporting progress and timeline for the Noise and Vibration
Study and completion of work. Please contact me directly with any further information you may need.
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